                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 10 April 2025 at 7.35pm. Present at start of meeting: Cllrs M. Davies (Chair), S. Williams, H. Hulme, H. Morris, 

D. Bumford, T. Breese and the Clerk Rachael Jones. Cllrs Watkin and Yeomans had sent apologies. Cllr Shearer had sent notice of the late arrival and arrived a few minutes after the start. There were no declarations of interest.
Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the March 2025 meeting but noted that the ‘date of next meeting’ was given incorrectly. Matters arising: None.
Planning: None.  Planning applications received after distribution of agenda (at Chair’s discretion): None.
Highways: The Bettws road is to be tarred and re-chipped in June, along part of the length. The councillors agreed that this would not remove the bumps. Clerk to report the councillors’ concerns to Highways. Some potholes near Upper Fachwen and Cochsidan need sorting. The U2953 near Ffrwd Wen has subsided. Clerk to report this to Highways, also potholes near Cochsidan and Fachwen. The councillors noted that speed strips have been laid on the main road through the village and that the police have been out to observe traffic. The flashing signs are working and the Penymaen path was discussed briefly. 
Bus shelter: The whiteboard is to be put up in the bus shelter. The Gerizim phone box door has been repaired to a really good standard. Vouchers are to be purchased to be given to John Morley for his work. Cllr Shearer had gifted the paint.
Playground: Ray Parry is to do the work in the playground in the near future. The Chair is to contact Wicksteed directly.
Cemetery inc. gravestones: The damaged gravestone matter is now in the hands of the insurers. The councillors discussed the problem of litter being thrown into the cemetery. Playing field/Amenity land: The new sign for the playing field has been approved and Andrew Bromley will now go ahead and install it. The clerk pointed out on a map what was meant by ‘Amenity land 2’ – the land surrounding the playing field. The clerk had written to the Powys County Council to confirm that the community council is not responsible for that piece of land.
Finance: Current account: £9014.20. Reserve: £16368.88. Three invoices were presented – Community Centre (room hire) £20.00; R. Jones (clerk’s fee and expenses) £633.50; Mary Oldham (internal audit) £30.00. The cheques were approved by all and then signed by the Chair and Cllr Morris. The clerk had sent round a reconciliation earlier in the month and this was approved. Clerk to approach Gwendoline and Margaret Davies Charitable Fund re. help with playground equipment. The Chair to approach Sara Yeomans re. the Adfa wind farm trust.
External reports: The parochial charities are to hold a meeting. The councillors have received notice from the county council that they are free to re-paint the disabled bays and the matter was discussed. The Chair will communicate with the community centre committee and the school. The community centre’s capacity, and parking at the centre were briefly discussed 
Correspondence: None. AOB. Items for next agenda. Playing field sign, phone box, gravestone. 
Date of next meeting: Thursday 8 May 2025 following the Wind Farm Trust meeting. The community council AGM will be held in June. The meeting ended at 9.00 pm.

